Westmoreland Town Board
Budget Workshop and Special Meeting
October 7, 2014
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this workshop to order at 6:03, October 7, 2014 at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting are Councilpersons Hubert Pritchard, Charles Hebbard and Scott Brown. Also present was Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz, Highway Superintendent Carl Eddy and Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young.
Supervisor Eisnor mentioned that notification was received from the Association of Towns regarding the next meeting on October 21, 2014 at Orchard Hall.  The subject will be solar energy.  Anyone wishing to go should notify the Town Clerk by October 13, 2014.

The Supervisor stated this meeting will be devoted to the Highway Fund budget.  He indicated the Transportation, General Repairs Personal Services line item is unchanged from the 2014 budget as no raises are being given in 2015.
The Supervisor had allotted $315,624.00 for Contractual Expense; however the Highway Superintendent stated that he would like to increase that amount to $323,682.00.  He continued by explaining he wants to include Pryor Road and Saunders Road also.

Line Item Permanent Improvements; Capital Outlay the CHIPS funding, was increased from $87,000.00 to $99,000.00.  This is because last year’s funding was higher. On the Revenue side, State Aid, Consolidated Highway Fund was increased accordingly.
Councilperson Husted arrived at 6:06 P.M.
Machinery; Capital Outlay is funded at $205,000.00, increasing considerably because we need to purchase a pickup Truck, tractor with boom mower and a chipper truck.  Insurance will remain the same while the Contractual line will be increased to $103,117.00.  The fuel expense will be decreased to $279,000.00 because we are not hauling sand.
The Tree and Brush fund Contractual and CDL Drug testing will remain the same. 
Snow Removal Personal Services will remain consistent with 2014.  The Contractual line
was increased to $184,000.00 to account for the additional expense of having the sand delivered and the increase of salt prices. 
Under Employee Benefits, the workers compensation line is increasing slightly to $27,500.00 due to the fact that a new carrier will be taking over.  State Retirement is up slightly to $68,000 because the figure is based on salary.  Because of the harsh winter last year there was more overtime than normal.  Hospital & Medical Insurance has reduced to $44,200.00 due to three (3) employees leaving the plan.
Principal on the truck leased through 1st Niagara Bank will be $47,713.39 and the Interest is budgeted for $1,078.00. This is the last installment on the 2009 Western Star lease.
A short discussion commenced concerning the quote for the tractor the Highway Superintendent received.  Councilperson Pritchard stated he just purchased the same tractor from another dealer for $20,000.00 less.  Highway Superintendent Eddy agreed to look into it.

Revenues will remain at $1,000,000.00. This is the sales tax and the total amount to be distributed to the Highway Department.
Intergovernmental Charges, Services for Other Governments will be increased to $215,000.00 as the County is paying more for plowing their road.

Use of Money and Property will remain the same.
Councilperson Pritchard suggested that they put $30,000.00 in account DA2665, Sale of Equipment, for the sale of the tractor we will be replacing.  He also suggested that we sell it out-right rather than trade it in.  The Bookkeeper added that account DA5785, Installment Purchase Debt, should then be reduced to $120,000.00 to offset. 

Total Appropriations will be $1,773,858.00, and the Appropriated Fund Balance is $118,858.71.
Councilperson Pritchard question the fuel account.  It is being reduced by $50,000.00.  After a lengthy discussion and calculations, it was determined that the savings for having the sand delivered will actually save around $30,000.00 in fuel cost.  Given this the Machinery, Fuel account will be changed to $250,000.00.  This amount is still considerably less than the 2014 budget.

Councilperson Pritchard expressed his concerns over expenses offsetting the revenues.  Where will the money come from?  Discussion continued as the Board members and the Bookkeeper ran through the numbers.

Councilperson Hebbard asked the Highway Superintendent what roads were included in the general repairs for 2015.  Superintendent Eddy replied Lowell-Greenway Road, Boyd Road, Shed Road, Saunders Road and Pryor Road.  Councilperson Hebbard asked which road(s) would have to be eliminated if the general repairs budget was reduced to $225,000.00.  The Highway Superintendent indicated probably Boyd Road, which would save around $67,704.00.  In the end it was decided to reduce the Transportation, General Repairs fund to $255,978.00.
Councilperson Pritchard asked how much the Town will be liable for; after insurance payments; for the new plow truck.  Bookkeeper Dian Rolewicz stated she has been working through those numbers and the Highway Department will have sufficient funds to cover that cost because they did not buy the pickup truck in 2014. 

The Supervisor spoke of changing the date for Codes Officer interviews from October 21, 2014 to October 28, 2014.  All Board members agreed and the Supervisor will contact the applicants. 

Supervisor Eisnor stated that the Highway Superintendent put in for a 4% raise for himself and the Deputy Highway Superintendent and 2% raises for the Highway employees.  He asked for the Boards thoughts.
Councilperson Hebbard indicated that in the past he has always been in favor of pay increases for the Highway Department.  This year however; he is concerned of the increase in the state retirement costs and the possible reduction in sales tax. Because these two items are unstable he is not in favor of giving raises in 2015.

Superintendent Eddy brought up the fact that he has left the Town’s health plan, saving the Town over $12,000.00.  He considered that a part of his overall compensation, so in fact he has taken a decrease.

Councilperson Husted stated that he has always been on the no side of the raise topic.  However he stated the Highway Superintendent Eddy makes a valid point about his benefits.  That coupled with the fact that he has not been given a raise in the last two (2) years, he would be in favor of a 1% raise for the Highway Superintendent. 

Discussion continued.  Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young stated he thought anyone who pulled out of the health coverage should be given a raise.  Supervisor Eisnor disagreed.  Leaving the health plan was a conscience act on the part of the employee.  He indicated that he is in favor of a 2% raise for the Highway Superintendent only because he has not been given a raise in two (2) years.  Councilperson Brown agreed.
Councilperson Pritchard asked if we had decided how we are going to manage the park without Lynn Johnson as park maintenance.  The Supervisor replied that the Highway Department has agreed to take over the mowing and maintenance of the park this year.  If it works out well they will continue.
Supervisor Eisnor mentioned that someone tore up part of the new driveway at the Park.  He has now repositioned the cameras so that the entire parking lot is visible. 

Councilperson Hebbard asked to review a couple of items in the General Fund.  The Assessor Contractual is currently funded at $4,000.00 and he asked if it could be reduced further to $3000.00.  The Bookkeeper reviewed current expenditures from that account and stated she would not feel comfortable going any lower.

Councilperson Hebbard then asked if Records Management could be reduced by $500.00.  The Town Clerk explained that fund is used to preserve Town records and books.  To preserve a book usually runs between $1200.00 and $2000.00.  She added that she could not have a book preserved next year if that budget is cut any lower.   

Discussion turned to pool funding next year and if it is even viable.  Even if a grant is obtained and fundraising is consistent, the pool loses money every year.  Possibly the money would be better spent expanding the activities offered at the Town Park.

Superintendent Eddy asked if the 2015 budget included funding for sidewalks.  Superintendent Eisnor replied yes.  The Superintendent Eddy stated the sidewalks would be finished this year.  Unless the Board had other plans for sidewalks, that money will not be needed in 2015.

Supervisor Eisnor reminded the Board that Interviews for the Codes Officer position will be held on October 28, 2014 at 6:00 P.M., and the Public Hearing for the Budget will be held on October 29, 2014 at 6:00 P.M.

160 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Brown to adjourn this meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried and adjourned the meeting at 7:58 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick, Town Clerk
